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DEADLINE FOR ITEMS FOR JULY ISSUE : 10th JUNE 

Dear Reader, 
 
June is upon us and with it comes the Platinum Jubilee. The Parish Council invites 
us all to be part of the celebrations they’ve organised: the events are listed on page 
3. There is still time for children to enter the portrait competition and the winner of 
this will be published on the front cover of next months magazine.  
 
This month we also have the opportunity to pay tribute to two remarkable Treken-
ner women  - Fiona Barnes and Mary Crew. May I thank their families and friends 
for providing such special articles during a difficult time. They are in our thoughts. 
 
You might notice that there isn’t as much colour in this month’s magazine. We’re 
all feeling the pinch of cost of living rises and the printing costs of the magazine are 
just another place where we are trying to stay within budget. Less colour helps us 
to keep our bills pretty much the same as before and I hope it won’t spoil your en-
joyment of the magazine. Next month Jill will be editing the magazine but please 
continue to send news items and events to lezantnews@gmail.com by 10th of the 
month. Thank you. 
            
                   Jo Burt 

01579 371073 
 
We urgently need a permanent volunteer to deliver this magazine in Trekenner as 
Pauline has had to give up  due to family reasons.   Our huge thanks go to Pauline 
who has done this job for a considerable time.   Please contact me if you would be 
willing to cover the delivery for Trekenner 10 times a year.  I’ve put an urgent re-
quest on the Magazine Facebook page for the June issue but  we will need some-
one for the July magazine onwards.  If you can help, please don’t hesitate to con-
tact me.  My phone number is on the front cover and for email use the magazine 
email: lezantnews@gmail.com.    Jill 

*Don’t forget, you can advertise your business in this magazine. Please see 
details on page 34 or email Pam for more information. The magazine reaches 
400 homes in this area.* 

Rainfall Figures from Trekenner Farm  

April 2022 33mm 
April 2021 7mm 
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The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 2 - 5 June  
To celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, Lezant Parish Council invites you to the 
following celebrations… 

Thursday 2 June 22  

Lezant Parish Boundary Walk 2022  The whole walk is approximately 15 miles but 
you are welcome to just walk sections. Dogs are welcome but must be kept on 
leads. Please note: no toilet facilities on route, long trousers and waterproof boots 
advised due to ticks and river crossing. Please bring your own drink and lunch. A 
commemorative item will be given to all those taking part. Transport available at 
each stop in an emergency as required. The approximate timetable is as follows: 
Start at                       Greystone Bridge      08.30am (park at Timbrelham– turn right  
           before  Greystone bridge) 
                                    Beals Mill                    11.15am 
                                    Trekenner Mill           12.30pm  (lunch stop) 
                                    Ruses Mill                   15.00pm 
                                    Prickhams                   16.00pm 
                                    Tregada                       17.00pm 
                                    Greystone Bridge       18.00pm (Finish) 
 
Lighting of the Lezant Bonfire Beacon. On the evening of Thursday 2 June more 
than 1,500 beacons will be lit across the UK and UK Overseas Territories in recogni-
tion of the Queen's long service. Meet us at 9:00pm for the Beacon lighting at 
9:30pm. The beacon will be situated on one of the highest points in the parish on 
Cllr Burden’s land. Just follow the road from Trebullett heading to South Pether-
win...and look for the road signs. Parking will be available in the adjoining field.   

Sunday 5 June 22  

The Big Jubilee Picnic at Jubilee Field 1 to 4pm.  A community picnic and games. 
Admission is free and everyone is welcome ...just bring a picnic!  The Parish Council 
will present a commemorative mug to all the children of 
the parish aged 16 and under. Mugs will be available for 
eligible children at the Jubilee Picnic at Jubilee Field on 
Sunday 5th June or councillors will arrange distribution 
at a later date for those not attending. 

 

For more info. contact a member of the Parish Council 
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Fiona Barnes 

We wanted to share some memories and thoughts that Rod, Nick, Dad and I have 
of an amazing sister and daughter Fiona who we tragically lost on the 19th March. I 
am sure that many of you will know her well or have met her walking around the 
lanes always with a warm welcome, a shared interest in the hedgerows, enjoying 
all weathers and often shoeless. 

Fiona was Chris and Sue’s second child and grew up initially on farms in Devon and 
Sussex before moving to Rose Cottage in Rezare 50 years ago. She belonged to the 
Sunday School and choir at Lezant Church and went to Trekenner School. The fami-
ly moved to  Hillside in Treburley and then settled at Trekenner Farm.  Her love of 
nature and the world began then. 

Fi had many different aspects to her life as she grew and developed over time. As a 
toddler she loved playing in the garden, often found sat in the flowerbed eating 
soil. This progressed to bare foot walking through the farmyard. She was sup-
porting and following Greenpeace, in its infancy, and Amnesty International in her 
teens. She travelled to Egypt and India at 16 when those countries were very un-
touched and raw. She worked in catering as a teenager, cycling to the pub eight 
miles away for her first job and then going on to work at Appledore and Buck-
fastleigh.  She went on to work at Devon County Council and was very instrumental 
in the P3 Parish Paths Partnership Scheme. She loved the family farm; the walk up 
the track to look at the moors, helping Dad in the polytunnel as the undergardener, 
watching yet another Doc Martin or Vera, dehydrating wild garlic and nettles in the 
Aga and the sound of the blender in the kitchen making up yet another green pes-
to, spending precious time with parents and siblings on her trips to Cornwall.  She 
always proposed a toast and had an appropriate speech to make at our Christmas 
gatherings.   

Aunty Fi’s wise words have helped put things into perspective; her positive outlook 
on life, carefully written cards, much anticipated time spent with the nieces and 
nephews over the years. Her love for them and delight in their adventures will be 
with them for ever. Her biggest joy was motherhood, which she adored, she com-
pletely dedicated herself to parenting and saw this time as such a gift to provide 
Asha with the life skills, knowledge and ability to navigate her path in the world.   

Fi had so many qualities that made her so very special: 

Her passionate approach to life and its challenges, always giving 150% of herself.   

Her love of nature; planting, growing, nurturing, preserving, honouring, educating 
and making changes to the world for future generations. 

Her enjoyment in every sunset and sunrise, the change in seasons, new buds on 
the trees, foraging the hedges and  welcoming the early morning birdsong.   
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ADVERTISEMENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 BUSINESS, FOR SALE AND WANTED ADVERTISEMENTS CAN BE PLACED 
 IN THIS MAGAZINE 

INCREASE IN ADVERTISING CHARGES FROM 1ST APRIL 2022 

The Committee regrets but it is necessary for us to increase our advertising charges 
once again so that we can meet our printing. From 1st April 2022 the new charges 
will be as follows and will apply to all new advertisements placed and all advertise-
ments renewed after 1st April 2022.  We are back to producing 10 issues per annum 
and currently are losing over £50 per issue.  We don’t want to decrease the size of 
the magazine as it would then be an advertising list with some copy. We will also be 
applying for a further grant from the Parish Council to keep us afloat.  I’ve com-
pared our advertising prices with those charged by a similar magazine (cover only in 
colour and same number of pages) produced by a town further west in Cornwall 
and their charges are much higher (half page £75 for 5 issues and full page £130 for 
5 issues so our rates are still considerably lower than some other publications.  

New charges from 1st April 2022  

Half page: 5 issues £47.50  10 issues £95.00 (£9.50 per issue) 

Whole page: 5 issues £75   10 issues £150 (£15 per issue) 

For new advertisers, buy 5 or 10 and get one free so 6 for 5 or 11 for 10. If less than 
5 booked then £10 for half page and £17 for whole page per issue. 

For sale and wanted adverts for can be sent to the editor via email to lezant-
news@gmail.com or post them to:-  Jo Burt,  Trehane, Trekenner, PL15 9PH and 
we will try and include them in the newsletter. Cost £1 per ‘For Sale’ advertisement. 
No charge for “Free to good home” adverts. Don’t forget our “Congratulations” 
feature is available for local major personal events . 

The views of the contributors are not necessarily those of the Editor or Maga-
zine Committee. The inclusion of any article or advertisement in this magazine 
does not constitute any form of accreditation by the editors or Committee. The 
editors and committee are unable to vouch for the professional qualifications, 
etc., of any advertiser.  Readers must satisfy themselves that an advertiser 
meets their requirements.  



 

32 

 

 

5 

Her warmth, compassion and genuine interest in all 
people and her ability to find the best in everybody.  

Fiona had found her true self at Embercombe, a 
community at Exeter, where she was a programme 
facilitator: she made a lasting impression on so 
many people and has had tributes paid to her from 
all over the world.  She was so fulfilled and happy in 
her work and dedication, to what will now become 
her permanent home, as she has been buried there. 
She was courageous, determined, single minded, 
hopeful and selflessly looked after us all in those last 
few months of her life. 

We had talked with her about a bench in Sue’s 
(Mum) Wood and already it has given us a chance to 
spend time with her, she is so embedded in the 
hedges, fields and ground and is all around us.   

We are suggesting that if anyone would like to help to remember her, that they 
might “PLANT A TREE FOR FI”.  A lasting living legacy that will benefit the planet! 
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Lezant WI 

Members and guests of Lezant WI attended Trebullett Chapel Hall on the evening 
of Wednesday 11th May for a most interesting presentation on Orangutan Rescue. 
Nigel Hicks, a retired local vet and his wife Sara set up their charity in 2009.  The 
aim of the organisation is to rescue and treat orangutans affected by deforestation 
in South East Asia, mainly Borneo and Sumatra.  To date they have managed to 
raise £250,000. There are three species of orangutan in the region.  They mainly 
live a solitary life, living off termites and vegetation.  Females only have an average 
of three offspring in their lifetime as the infants remain with their mother for six to 
eight years. The orangutans are being badly affected by the growing palm oil indus-
try, which leads to massive deforestation. 

The Rescue Centre rescues the Orangutan, they then get quarantined for three 
months and then move onto Baby School were they learn to play, from there they 
go onto Forest School. They learn to climb, build nests and they are ‘dehumanized’.  
They then go onto their own islands and some stay permanently there as they are 
too disabled to fend for themselves. Nigel and Sara also set up the Bronwyn Wat-
son Scholarship, so that local people native to South East Asia can be trained in the 
UK and then return to the Rescue Centre. 

The next Lezant WI meeting is on Wednesday 8th June at 7.30pm at Trebullett 
Chapel Hall – Fun with flowers by Diana Anderson. Visitors and new members al-
ways welcome.  Contact Cynthia Jewell Tel: 01579 - 370182. 

SAVE THE DATE 

Coffee Morning and Craft Sale ~  Saturday 29th October at Trebullett Hall. 

Lezant Lunch Club  

The Lezant Lunch Club met on 27th April after an absence of over two years. Jill 
Price greeted 27 members and opened proceedings by reading a message from 
former member, Barbara Hooton, who has happily settled in her new home near 
Torquay. 

A delicious lunch comprising lasagne with vegetables, followed by apple crumble 
with custard, was prepared by Ruth Burden and Irene Nash. After coffee and bis-
cuits, Angela Morrison entertained members with a quiz. It was lovely to see our 
members together again. 

The June lunch will be held on Wednesday 29th June at 12.30 at Trebullett Hall. 
The cost is just £5. Please phone Ruth Burden on 01566 782286 to book a place. 
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YOUR COUNCILLORS 

Mrs V Hill (Chair)     01566  772786           Mrs J Dinnis  (Vice Chair)   01566 782104       
I G Nash                     01579 370644            N H Burden                          01566 782286                                  
G Holter             01579 371223            P J Cairns                              01566 782351                                    
T Unwin                     07711663229             S Simmons                           01566 782428 
T Minson                   07516990715             Mrs I Wood                          01579  370473  
A Parsons (Cornwall Councillor) 07743446289 or 01566 782296  

 
OUR PARISH CLERK: Mrs Sam Inman 01566 784050   

E mail lezantparishclerk@gmail.com 

 

PARISH TAXI SCHEME 
FOR RESIDENTS OF LEZANT PARISH ONLY 

The parish council subsidy for the taxi scheme is now £4 per trip, return £4 each 
way. The fares charged by Launceston Taxis are as below. As a resident of Lezant 
Parish, you are entitled to a subsidy of £4.00 for any taxi journey at any time, so 
long as a taxi is available.  To take advantage of the scheme the taxi must be pre-
booked through Launceston Taxis on 07340 813434. The taxi driver will have a 
form that he will complete. You sign the form and pay the reduced rate to the 
driver. Please note that the single fares quoted below are for guidance only, if you 
live outside one of the villages the fare may differ slightly:  

 Prices effective from 1st April 2021 

 Lezant  £9.00   Subsidy £4.00    You pay £5.00 

 Tregada £9.00                      You pay £5.00 

 Trekenner £10.00                     You pay £6.00 

 Trekelland £9.00                                  You pay £5.00 

 Trebullett £10.00                                  You pay £6.00 

 Treburley £10.00                                  You pay £6.00 
 Rezare  £10.50                  You pay £6.50 

For example, a return journey from Treburley to Launceston will cost  £12 in total.  
The Parish Council would encourage all residents to use the taxi whenever possible 
although it is appreciated that a taxi is not always available. Pre-booking the day 
before can sometimes help. Remember, the taxi cannot be used on a regular basis 
for commuting between home and work, nor as a school-run vehicle.   

Thank you 
The Members of the Parish Council would like to express their thanks to the volun-
teers who keep the planters around the War Memorial looking so good through-
out the year. Thanks to Tom Locke for growing the flowers and for the volunteers 
who maintain the planters, Melanie & Peter Cairns, Gill Green and Godfrey Holter. 
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PARISH COUNCIL 

Planning Notifications: 
Application: PA22/03374. Prior notification of proposed development by 
telecommunications code system operators for the removal of the existing 
monopole and the installation of 1no. 15 metre phase 5 monopole and associated 
development. Treburley Abattoir, Treburley Industrial Estate, Treburley 
Application: PA22/02967. Erection of 16 solar panel ground mounted array in 
garden to rear of house. Tressell Farm, Rezare   
Application: PA22/03839. Reserved Matters application for construction of three 
residential dwellings without compliance with condition 1 of decision notice 
PA21/03581 dated 20.08.2021. Land south west of Trevale Road from Roundhill 
Cottages to junction south of Rezare  
Application: PA22/03585. Proposed extension to Unit 3, Penscombe Barns.Units 3 
and 4 Penscombe Barns.   
 
Status of previous applications:  
PA22/01607 APPROVED. 10 Treburley Close Treburley Launceston Cornwall PL15 
9PG Proposal: Proposed replacement porch, extension to front and landscaping 
drive and front garden.  
PA22/00002 APPROVED. Land South West Of Trevale Rezare Launceston Cornwall 
PL15 9NX. Demolition of dilapidated outbuilding and conversion of waste land into 
additional garden provision for approved residential dwellings on adjacent land 
(PA21/03581). 
 
To find out about planning in the parish visit  http://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/
online-applications   
 
Queen's Platinum Jubilee Commemorative Trees 
To mark Her Majesty's Platinum Jubilee, Lezant Parish Council is looking to plant a 
number of trees in the parish as part of the 'Queen's Green Canopy' tree planting 
initiative. 
Queen's Platinum Jubilee Portrait Competition. 
Lezant Parish Council along with the Lezant Parish Magazine are organising a 
competition to paint or draw a portrait of the Queen. The competition is open to all 
the children of the parish and those attending Trekenner School. The winning entry 
will go on the July Parish Magazine cover and win a small prize.  All entries must be 
handed in to Trekenner School by 10th June. 
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                                        Lezant Horticultural Society 

The Society held its first Plant Sale since 2019 and it was a resounding success. We 
had many people coming to buy plants, books, bric a brac and cakes and the Socie-
ty made over £320, which is wonderful. Thanks to all who came, you’re all stars! 
 
The next event the Society is holding, is of course, our Show which is on Saturday 
13th August. You should have received a schedule delivered by a friendly com-
mittee member but if not, please let me know and I’ll get one to you. Please have a 
look through the schedule and see if there is any class you feel you would to en-
ter.  Please, please enter things if you can because as you know, there couldn’t be a 
Show without entries. Your Parish needs you! 
 
However, before the Show, we have the Garden Competitions: Vegetable, Patio, 
Summer and Hanging Basket.  Please enter one of these if you can. This Parish has 
some magnificent gardens which definitely need to be shown off! The judging will 
be sometime during week commencing 11th July and, if nothing else, it gives us the 
incentive to tidy up our gardens!  Please enter a category if you can.  The entry 
form can be found in the schedule. 
                 Janet Wild  - Secretary 
                  01566 775676  

TREBURLEY SOCIAL CLUB 

https://treburleysocialclub.wordpress.com 

What’s on at the club in June... 

Saturday 11 Quiz night - Steve and Janet Wild will be setting 
the questions. £1.50  per person.  8pm start 

Saturday 18 Entertainment evening with Amigo.   
Members £3.00, non members £3.50. 8pm start 

Saturday 25  Members’ evening and barbecue. From 7:30pm  

Wednesday 29 Bingo evening 8pm start 
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MARY CREW 

28th August 1924 to 11th April 2022 

 

 

Mary was born and raised in Kettering in 1924 and, no matter where her life took 
her, she always considered her roots to be in Northamptonshire.  

Her son, Martin, was born in 1953 and Mary and Martin’s father divorced a few 
years later.  Mary then began working for United Counties Bus Company where she 
met her true love, Don.  They married and were inseparable until Don died in 1991.  
In 1960 a work opportunity arose for them to emigrate to Ndola in Northern Rho-
desia, soon moving on to Bulawayo in Southern Rhodesia (Zimbabwe). They both 
loved their life there and  enjoyed a  flamboyant and colourful lifestyle.  Mary went 
onto discover her vocation in life when she started charity work, initially with the 
Garden Park Charity and Bulawayo Homes for The Aged, where she played a very 
active and important role.  In her spare time, she enjoyed learning Yoga and after a 
few years she began to teach it. Over the years she received countless accolades 
from pupils of all ages that Mary and Yoga had changed their lives.  Mary’s supple-
ness at Yoga was renowned even in her late 80s and she continued to teach until 
after her 90th birthday when she retired  - mainly because she couldn’t get her leg 
behind her head anymore! Martin joined them in 1968 . He moved back to the UK 
in 1974 and Mary and Don followed soon after when Don retired.  Their first home 
on returning was in Wadebridge but within 2 years they discovered Trekenner 
where they lived for the rest of their lives.   

Mary became a member of Lezant Parish Church, St Briochus, and in 1978 became 
Secretary of the Church Council and then was appointed a Churchwarden.  “I’ll try it 
for a year” she said.  23 years later her term of office came to an end. During this 
time, she served on the Deanery Synod, for some years as lay Chairman, also  on 
the Diocesan Synod and the Bishop’s Council. It was partly down to Mary’s power of 
argument that there is still a Deanery of Trigg Major.  

 

Mary, her son  Martin, granddaughter Janine 
and great granddaughter, Evelyn (the fifth of 
six great grandchildren). 
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 Mary and Don both joined Lezant Horticultural Society, Mary being involved for 
over 40 years. She became Secretary in about 1980 and then Chairman in 1995.  
Under her leadership the Society became one of the leading organisations in the 
parish with tremendous support from all the residents.  The Annual Show is a high-
light of the parish year and we so regret that Mary is not here to enjoy this year’s 
show, being the first since 2019 due to Covid restrictions.  The Society is continuing 
and we are sure it will continue to thrive in Mary’s memory. 

In late 1980 Mary began the Lezant Floral Art Group which flourished until 1985 
when it ceased due to lack of support at that time.  However, in 1993 Mary decided 
to revive the Group and this has been running successfully since then and will con-
tinue to do so.  In 1999 the name was changed to Lezant Floral Art and Garden 
Group and then again more recently to Lezant Flower and Garden Group.  Mary 
loved and excelled at floral art and was a great encourager to members to compete 
in the Horticultural Society Annual Show. 

Mary received four awards for her community work.  In 2005 she was nominated 
for the UK Honours List, this led to an invitation to a Summer Garden Party at Buck-
ingham Palace in 2006.  In 2013, Mary received a Cross of St Piran Award from the 
Bishop of Truro for her service and dedication to her Church.  During the 40th 
Lezant Horticultural show in 2018, she received a Certificate of Appreciated from 
the Royal Horticultural Society for 40 years outstanding service to Lezant Show. 
Finally, in 2019, Mary received a Cornwall Council Civic Award for her contribution 
to community life. 

Mary was a much loved mother, grandmother and great grandmother and friend to 
many but especially with her great friend, Rhona, who became a devoted lifelong 
companion who would do anything for her.  Mary and Rhona would phone each 
other at least once a day, the 11am call being to check they were both still alive! 
Rhona says that when she thinks of Mary, three words come to mind, leadership, 
friendship and fun.  The leadership was from her committees and yoga classes.  
Many members of those became her friends and most had felt the sharpness of her 
tongue if we didn’t come up to her standards of perfection but the friendship was 
there and so was the fun.  Her wicked sense of humour was a joy, she loved people 
and parties.  There was always laughter when Mary appeared.  

Mary’s son, Martin, says that to describe his mother is impossible.  He can only say 
she was inspirational with her humour, elegance, eloquence, and love of life and 
people. She was truly unique.  Martin says her true epitaph will be “If there’s a 
problem go and see Mary, she will sort it out”. 

Mary’s funeral was held at her home church, St Briochus, in Lezant with a wonder-
ful service led by Revd. Sean Clancy with the address given by Canon Tim New-
combe, a friend and fellow church colleague of Mary’s. As expected the church was 
nearly full with the congregation singing the hymns chosen by Mary;  she also 
chose the bible readings.  A great send off for someone who will be sadly missed by 
so many.  
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We are no longer able to take any pet food, pet biscuits packs, you can drop 
these to Pets at Home now 
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TREBULLETT CHAPEL 

STRAWBERRY TEA 

  

SUNDAY 3rd July 2022 

 Teas will be served 

from 3.30pm to 5pm  

 £6.00   

Everyone Welcome 

PARISH TRIP TO ROSEMOOR – THURSDAY 14TH JULY 2022 
Why not join us to visit this beautiful garden 
with so many different things to see.  There is 
an excellent restaurant for lunch, also a café 
and tea room, and a garden centre for you to 
purchase plants to bring home to remind you 
of the day.  Enjoy a relaxed journey there and 
home with friends. 

Although spaces on the coach are being booked fairly quickly, there is still room for 
you to join us.  Just contact me on the email or phone number below.  Proposed 
pick up stops will be Lezant village, Trebullett, Treburley and Launceston.  Times to 
be advised but likely to be 9.15 at Lezant, 9.25 at Trebullett, 9.35 at Treburley and 
9.50 at Launceston coach stop opposite St Johns Ambulance Hall.  These stops will 
of course depend on who is coming on the trip.  We aim to arrive at Rosemoor 
about 11.15am and will leave at 4pm.  Provided all the seats are taken, the 29 seat-
er coach will cost £13 per person and the larger coach (39 seats) £11.50 per person.  
The entrance fee remains at £7.50 per person. 

Check out  https://www.rhs.org.uk/gardens/rosemoor to see what’s there. 

If you would be interested in joining this trip, please book with Jill on 01579 370835 
or email jillprice1963@gmail.com.  The coach is filling up so please don’t delay – 
come along and bring your family and friends. 
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Phone: 01579 370126 

Mobile: 07597 307544 

16 Monks Hill 

Treburley  

Launceston PL15 9PZ 

Local Painter & Decorator 

Over 20 years experience 

Clean Professional Service 

For all your interior and exterior paint and paper 
finishes 

Free Estimates. 

Competitive Rates. 

 A.N. JEWELL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                            

                                                           Email: anjewell71@yahoo.com  
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Church and Chapel Services 

Trebullett Methodist Church JUNE 2022 

 
Sunday 5th June  11am   Morning Service with Andrew Baker 
 
Sunday 12th June  11am  Morning Service with James Spragg 
     
Sunday 19th June  11am  Own Arrangement Morning Service  
 
Sunday 26th June  11am  Morning Service with  
      Revd Doreeen Sparey Delacassa 
 

St Briochus Church, Lezant JUNE 2022 
 
Sunday 5th June  11am   Holy Communion 
 
Sunday 12th June  11am  Morning Prayer 
     
Sunday 19th June  11am  Service of the Word  
 
Sunday 26th June  11am  Eucharist 

Lezant Parish Archive Group -Snippets of the Month 

At our last meeting, Neil Burden mentioned a wooden bridge at Ruses Mill. 

Does anyone have any photos or know of any details?  If so, would you 
please contact Neil or Nigel.  They’d love to learn more and add that infor-
mation to the website. 

You can contact us either through Nigel Jonas - Chairman (contact details in 
the Contacts List) or Cynthia Jewell – Secretary (01579 370182) or through 
the group’s email:  lezantarchive@gmail.com 
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A J DESIGN 
 

Andy Paton MCIAT 
Chartered Architectural Technologist offering  

a complete Architectural Service, including: 
· Building Design Service 
· Domestic and Commercial 
· Planning and Building Regulations 
· Conversions 
· Extensions 
· Adaptations for the Disabled 
· New Build 
· Barns and Listed Buildings 
· Project Management 
· Free Initial Visit 

01579 370567 
Andy Paton, MCIAT 

16 Treburley Close, Treburley, Launceston PL15 9PG 

JOHN CLARK 

CARPENTRY 

PAINTING AND DECORATING 

GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

01579 370758 

07775 506235 
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Transport – Bus and Coach and Travel Information 
12 Mon - Sat. Bude - Launceston - Plymouth, Sun Launceston - Plymouth.  
GoCornwallBus (www.plymouthbus.co.uk) Tel. 01752 662271.  
6A Mon-Sun. Exeter-Okehampton-Launceston-Bude. Stagecoach Southwest.  
www.stagecoachbus.com/devon.01392 427711Disability helpdesk 01392 889749 
National Express Coaches  -  www.nationalexpress.com 
Launceston Taxis (Parish Taxi Scheme) 07340 813434 
Little Red Bus—Launceston Community Transport Partnership. Please give 24 hours’ 
notice to book your seat by phoning 01566 777960 Mon-Fri 10.00-12.00. Return fare 
£3, single £2, concessionary bus passes accepted for Dial A Ride only. 
TAP Transport (non-urgent health related journeys) 01872 223388 
Traveline www.travelinesw.com  0871 200 2233  
National Rail Enquiries www.nationalrail.co.uk 0845 7484950 
 
Hospital – Launceston Community Hospital Main Hospital 01566 761000;  
MIU 01566 761030; Physiotherapy Outpatients 01566 761022 
Dentistry— If you do not have an NHS dentist and want to add your name to the NHS 
waiting list please call 03330 063 300 from 7.30am to 10.30pm.  Dentistry. If you need 
urgent dental treatment but do not currently have an NHS dentist, please call 
03330063300 
  
Local and central government  
Lezant Parish Council – Chair Mrs Val Hill  01566 772786 Clerk: Mrs Sam Inman, 01566 
784050, lezantparishclerk@gmail.com  
Member of Parliament:  Mr Scott Mann (Conservative) Constituency Office :  Landline 
01208 74337 
Cornwall Councillor:  Mr Adrian Parsons 01566 782296 
Cornwall Council  0300 1234 100 (all Departments)  www.cornwall.gov.uk 
Cornwall Council One Stop Shop & Registrar —Launceston Library, Bounsall's Lane,  
PL15 9AB. Open Tues, Wed, Fri 9.30am-4pm. Registrar open Wed 9.30am-1pm and 
1.30pm to 4pm. Fri 9.30am-12.30pm and 1pm-4.30pm. Or phone 0300 1234 181 Mon-
Fri 8.30am-6pm 
 
Children at Risk - If you know of a child at risk 0300 123 1116 
Police: PCSO 30115 Mark Canvin Email: 
mark.CANVIN@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk    Tel. non emergency: 101  
Refuse: Household  and Recycling Collections 0300 1234 141 Collection day Thursday 
for whole parish.  Launceston Waste and Recycling Centre, Pennygillam Industrial Es-
tate, Launceston. Open all year except Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Years Day 
9am to 4pm.  0300 1234 141. Replacement recycling bags: from One Stop Shop (see 
above). 
Tourist Information Centre- White Hart Arcade, Launceston Tel. 01566 772321 
Parish website—www.lezantparish.org.uk 
 

Local Information—services  
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   NEWS FROM ST BRIOCHUS, LEZANT 
 
 
As we warmly welcome many Ukrainian families to the Launceston area, we con-
tinue to hold all those caught up in the horror of this war in our thoughts and 
prayers.   
 
The funeral took place on 12th May at St Briochus of Mrs 
Mary Crew, long serving member and former Lay Chairman 
of Lezant Parochial Church Council.  Mary represented the 
Church at Parish, Deanery and Diocesan level over very many 
years and will be hugely missed.  There were many tributes 
made during the service and an obituary may be found else-
where in the magazine.   
 
In the Church, June brings the Day of Pentecost, marking fifty days since Easter 
and a time to recall God’s Holy Spirit being given to the disciples.  This year, June 
also brings the wonderful celebrations of the Platinum Jubilee of Her Majesty 
The Queen, who has faithfully served for an unprecedented seventy years, as 
Sovereign and as Supreme Governor of The Church of England.  
 
We very much look forward to welcoming you to our Jubilee Coffee Morning, to 
be held on Saturday, 11 June, 1030-12 noon at the Church Room, Lezant.  Apart 
from homemade cakes, biscuits, savouries and other goodies, there will also be a 
bric a brac stall.  Do come and join us, catch up with old friends and meet some 
new ones! 
 
If you wish to check the details of any services or events, require any further in-
formation or indeed need any other help, please do not hesitate to give us a ring: 
 
Churchwarden Diana Anderson         01579 370971 
Secretary   Bridget Pentreath   07802 177803 

 
CaféScientifique is a network of groups for the informal discussion of scientific issues 

Next meeting: Tuesday 14 June 2022 at 7.00pm at Eagle House Hotel by Professor Richards 
Betts MBE. 

Climate Change: what impacts are we seeing, where are we headed, and can we change 
course?  
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TREBULLETT METHODIST CHURCH 
CHAPEL ANNIVERSARY 
We celebrated our chapel’s anniversary on the 1st May 
this year.  This commemorates when the first chapel 
meetings were held in an upstairs room.  Our current 
hall building was erected many years later from the 
existing building.  The present chapel was built and 
opened in 1871. 
 
Revd Jo conducted our morning service when she in-
volved many of the members who are involved in the 
smooth running of our services and our events.  Ruth 
Burden played the organ to accompany the hymns. 
Margaret Stephens read the poem “Witness” that she 
composed in 1994 for the Trebullett Book “Glimpses 
of a Rural Cornish Community”.  It was an excellent morning, celebrating the fact 
that Trebullett Chapel is still working well after many many years..  After the service 
we all joined together for a Bring and Share Lunch, again greatly enjoyed. 
 
On the evening of the 1st May, we held a BIG SING organised by Sheila Burt.  It was 
such a lovely evening, everyone really enjoyed the event.  Sheila ably led the even-
ing and introduced the hymn choices. The eloquent blend of organ and oboe 
played together to accompany the hymns with Mary Mazur-Park on the organ and 
Leslie on the oboe was in itself music to our ears even before we began joining in 
the congregational singing.  A few hymns were led from a video on the screen,  
including one from the circuit choir. Bernard Tucker shared a reading and Rev Jo 
gave the vote of thanks . Supper was then served in the hall. 
 
EVENTS TO COME... 
Coffee Morning—We would normally host a charity coffee morning on the first 
Saturday in June but as this will be the Jubilee Bank Holiday weekend we have de-
cided instead to hold our monthly coffee morning on Wednesday 1st June.  This is 
from 10.30 to 12.00 in the Hall and we look forward to seeing you.  If weather per-
mits, we will hold the event outside in the chapel grounds. 
Sunday 5rd June—Our Sunday Morning Service at 11am will be to celebrate the 
Jubilee at Trebullett.  All are welcome. 
Strawberry Tea—We are thankful that we can host this again after a gap of two 
years.  It will be on Sunday 3rd July from 3.30 to 5pm.  Cost £6 per person.  See p11. 
Summer Lunch— Again a return of this popular event – this year on Sunday 4th Sep-
tember.  More details in the July issue but save the date! 
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HCPC registered Chartered Physiotherapists 
offering individual assessment and treatment 

programmes 
- Spinal conditions: back/neck pain including sciatica/nerve pain 

and whiplash 
- Sports injuries 
- Sprains & strains 
- Arthritic joint pain 
- Pre & post-operative rehab 
- Biomechanical assessment 
- Targeted strengthening/rehabilitation programs 
- Acupuncture 
- Shockwave therapy: tennis/golfer’s elbow, Achilles 

tendinopathy, plantar fasciitis and more 
- Electrotherapy including ultrasound 
- Kinesio-taping 
- Manual therapy including joint and soft tissue mobilisations, 

myofascial release 
-    Onward referral to specialist consultants if required 

 
For further information e-mail 

enquiries@treburleyphysio.co.uk 
Call us on 01579 371081 or visit the website 

www.treburleyphysio.co.uk   
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Walk and Talk Monthly on various dates and locations. Adver-
tised on Lezant Parish Magazine facebook or 
telephone  for more info. 

01566 782286 

Bible Study Tuesdays - Trebullett Hall 2-3pm  01566 782921 

Lezant Flower and Garden 
Group   

 3rd Wednesday 7.30pm call for venue 01579 370835 

Launceston Area Art Group Thursdays—Trebullett Hall  Phone for details.  01579 363748 

Lezant Bellringers Practice Night Wednesdays   Lezant Church  01579 370993 

Lezant Church Cake Sale 2nd Saturday Church Room  10.30-12 noon.  01579 370681  

Lezant Horticultural Society   Janet Wild (secretary) 

Phil Knight  

01566 775676   
01579 370993  

Lezant Parish Archive Group  Meetings as advertised in Parish Magazine.  01566 782286 Ruth Burden 
01579 370370 Nigel Jonas  

Lunch Club   Last Wednesday 12 noon Trebullett Hall  01566 782286 

Parish Council    2nd Tuesday. Trebullett Hall 7.30pm    Clerk: 01566 784050 

Patchwork Group   Tuesdays October to March 01566 782556  

The Sew and Sews   Alternate Mondays 10.30am at Penmarech, 
Trebullett  

01566 782282 

Short Mat Bowls     Every Monday 730pm-9pm Trebullett Hall   01566 782282 

Tots and Tea   Alternate Mondays—Trebullett Hall   01566 782223 

Trebullett Coffee Morning 
   

1st Wednesday Trebullett Hall  10.30-12 noon.  
March, June, September & December there is no 
Wed coffee morning as one for charity is being 
held on the first Saturday. 

01566 782286  

Treburley Social Club  
   

Daily 7.30pm-11.00 pm  

Fridays only 6 30pm-11.30pm 
01579 370889   

Trekenner School FOTS  Chair: Kelly Menhenitt 07715 576535  

Women's Institute  2nd Wednesday 7.30 pm (April-October and 2pm 
November, January, February, March.) Trebullett 

Cynthia  01579 370182 

Youth Club Fridays 6.30 -8pm Louise  01566 782203 

WORSHIP  
Lezant Church—St Briochus   
Contact: Bridget Pentreath (07802 177803) Church Warden- Diana Anderson (01579 370971) 

Trebullett Methodist Chapel   
Minister – Revd David Miller 01566 776603. david.miller@lamc.org.uk   Secretary: Mrs T Stafford (01208 871366) 

Local Information—clubs and activities  
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Wednesday 1 Trebullett Coffee Morning Trebullett Hall 10.30-12noon 

Thursday 2 Jubilee boundary walk 
Jubilee Beacon Lighting 

All day see pg.3 
9pm see pg.3  

Sunday 5 Jubilee Big Lunch  1-4pm, Jubilee Field 

Monday 6 Summer Term starts 
Short Mat Bowls 

Trekenner/ Launceston College 
Trebullett Hall  7.30 –9.30pm 

Tuesday 7 Tuesday Takeaway Bible study 
Patchwork Group 

Trebullett Hall 2pm 
Trebullett Hall 2pm 
 

Wednesday 8 Lezant WI— Fun Flower Arranging  Trebullett Hall 7 30pm 

Friday 10 Recycling for Charity  
OOF 

Launceston Tesco, 10.15-11.15am 
Trebullett Hall 6.30pm 

Saturday 11 Lezant Church Jubilee Coffee Morning 
Quiz night 

Lezant Church Room 10.30-12 
Treburley Social Club 8pm  

Monday 13 Short Mat Bowls Trebullett Hall  7.30 –9.30pm 

Tuesday 14 Tuesday Takeaway Bible study 
Patchwork Group 
Parish Council Meeting 

Trebullett Hall 2pm 
Trebullett Hall 2pm 
Trebullett Hall 7 30pm 

Friday 17 OOF Trebullett Hall 6.30pm 

Saturday 18 Entertainment with Amigo Treburley Social Club 8pm  

Monday 20 Short Mat Bowls Trebullett Hall  7.30 –9.30pm 

Tuesday 21 Tuesday Takeaway Bible study 
Patchwork Group 

Trebullett Hall 2pm 
Trebullett Hall 2pm 

Friday 24 OOF Trebullett Hall 6.30pm 

Saturday 25 Members’ evening and barbecue Treburley Social Club 7.30pm 

Monday 27 Short Mat Bowls Trebullett Hall  7.30 –9.30pm 

Tuesday 28 Tuesday Takeaway Bible study 
Patchwork Group 

Trebullett Hall 2pm 
Trebullett Hall 2pm 

Wednesday 29 Lunch Club 
Bingo evening  

Trebullett Hall 12.30pm 
Treburley Social Club 8pm  

Thursday 30 Mobile Library, Monks Hill Treburley 1.25-1.45pm 

What’s on in June... 


